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Dear Church Family and Friends of St. Johnõs and St. Jacob, 

Welcome to Spring!  

As I write this, it is a beautiful mid-60 degree day, I have my office window open, and I can hear 
the birds and dogs outside enjoying the beautiful weather.  I even went on my first spring hike the other 
day and started to see the flowers beginning to poke through the dried leaves on the side of  the trail.  
Iõm looking forward to warmer days and all of the time outside that spring will bring. 

But this spring certainly feels different than the last few.  It was just before spring two years ago 
that the coronavirus pandemic hit.  I remember walking through my neighborhood in the evenings, see-
ing neighbors, but having to chat with them from a car length away.  I remember looking up at the nor-
mally busy main road at the top of  my street and not seeing any cars pass by for minutes on end.  That 
spring certainly arrived according to the calendar, but with the lack of  many of  the spring outdoor activ-
ities I enjoy, it almost felt like winter never quite ended.   

Then last year, spring began with the promise of  vaccinations and the hope that things would get 
back to normal by summer, but then the word òvariantó became a part of our regular vocabulary.  In 
many places more people were sick than ever before and that feeling of  being stuck in a long winter con-
tinued. 

But over this past month or so, there is again hope things are getting better.  There is hope this 
spring will end the feeling of  a long winter, and this Easter will mark the beginning of  a return to nor-
mal for our churches and our communities.  We will be gathering again for a meal before our Maundy 
Thursday service.  St. Jacob will again be having the Strawberry Festival out at the park.  And Iõm hoping 
that soon our churchesõ traditions that were placed on hold during the pandemic, like how we distribute 
and share communion together, will be able to return to normal. 

So let us thank God for being with us and getting us through this long winter.  Let us pray for the 
hope and renewal that Easter brings.  Let us pray the progress we have seen allows us to gather once 
again, and continues into a beautiful summer. 

Blessings to all of  you, 
 
 
Pastor Phil   



Members of  St. Jacob United 
Church of  Christ helped build 
beds as part of an òOpen Build 
Dayó March 19 at Sleep in Heav-
enly Peace, Alton, IL.  Sleep in 
Heavenly Peace is an organiza-
tion that builds bunk beds and 
donates them to needy children 
in our communities.  
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